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EUREKA COUNTY, NEVADA 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS – EMERGENCY AMBULANCE SERVICES 

TO SERVE CRESCENT VALLEY & SURROUNDING AREAS 
IN AND AROUND NORTHERN EUREKA COUNTY  

  
RFP ISSUE DATE:  August 28, 2025 
PROPOSAL DEADLINE:  October 7, 2025 – 10:00 a.m.  
 
Eureka County is seeking proposals from qualified agencies and organizations to serve as an Independent 
Contractor for provision of 24/7/365 emergency response and ambulance services for a rural, lower-
populated area in northern Eureka County.  
 
Sealed proposals will be received on or before 10:00 a.m. (local time) on October 7, 2025, by the Eureka 
County Board of Commissioners, PO Box 540, 10 South Main Street, Eureka, Nevada 89316. Proposals 
should be sealed in an envelope or package clearly marked “Proposal for Crescent Valley Emergency 
Ambulance Services.”  Proposals may be submitted by mail, courier service (FedEx, UPS), or hand delivery. 
Prospective contractors assume all risk for timely and proper delivery of their proposal.   
 
Interested parties should contact Eureka County at the department listed below to request the complete 
RFP (Request for Proposals) which includes details related to the service area, population estimates, 
response statistics (call volume), scope of services, proposal requirements, evaluation criteria, and 
important dates.    
 
   Nichole Cooley, EMS Director 
   Eureka County Emergency Medical Services 
   PO Box 407, Eureka, Nevada 89316 
   NCooley@EurekaCountyNV.gov  
     
Eureka County reserves the right to accept or reject any or all proposals. Eureka County may accept the 
proposal that, upon evaluation and scoring, demonstrates the ability to provide the most reliable service 
in a rural setting. Eureka County is not obligated to award a contract based solely on the lowest bid or as 
a result of this solicitation.  
 
  
Publish 08/28/25 & 09/04/25  
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